
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

The Mahia Fisherman 
PRESIDENTS REPORT 
Mike Wilson, Club President  
 

 Hi Everyone, 

  

As this is my first correspondence to you all since somehow ending up in 

the President role, I think it best to introduce myself. My name is Mike 

Wilson, my wife’s name is Grey, and I have three kids Mya, Mack, and 

Zoe. I am born and raised in Frasertown / Wairoa and am the 

Construction Manager at QRS. I really enjoy getting out on the sea with 

my father Colyn and the rest of the family whenever the opportunity 

presents itself. I also want to take the opportunity to thank Jarrod for his 

time as the President and assistance with handing over the role.  
  

Well, what a completely uneventful year on the tournament front, it’s 

been a real shame to say the least but with the restrictions we were 

under it was not viable to run tournaments. I just want to leave it at that 

and let’s hope that is all behind us now as we look forward to an exciting 

season ahead. 
  

To give more exposure to our awesome sponsors and get people back 

down to the club we have decided to add an extra tournament to the 

calendar. This will be over Labour weekend and will run along the same 

format as the Family fishing comp so please get in behind this and help 

make it a success. Another new initiative this year will be a photo comp 

that will run with every tournament, there will be prizes for the best 

photos so make sure you take your cameras out to get those great shots, 

we see this as an easy way to show off our club and gain more 

engagement with our social media page. 
 

The committee with the help of Linda Spray our Club Coordinator have 

been working away in the background on several initiatives. We are in the 

final stages of design for the building extension to the club rooms, we 

know it’s a bit cramped on the big nights and social distancing is non-

existent so this will help us out with that. We are continuing to upgrade 

our website and the online membership application has made things 

much easier behind the scenes. All the tournament dates are in this 

newsletter so please get familiar with the dates and get your crews 

together. 
 

The tractors continue to be a big part of the club. We have had one 

overhauled this year and will continue to give them a birthday on 

rotation. We want to prolong the life of our tractors and are working on 

an extension to the tractor shed to keep them out of the weather in the 

quieter months. 
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FISHING SEASON NEWSLETTER 
 
 
 

CONTACT DETAILS 
 

EMAIL:  
info@mahiafishingclub.com 
 

WEBSITE: 
www.mahiafishingclub.com 
 

FACEBOOK: 
www.facebook.com / 
Mahiaboatingfishingclub 
 

CLUB CO-ORDINATOR: 
Linda 021 083 79364 

 

CLUB MEMBERSHIP / TRACTOR KEYS: 
treasurer@mahiafishingclub.com 

 

 

 

CURRENT COMMITTEE MEMBERS 
 

Club President       Mike Wilson  

Vice President        Stephen Smith 

Treasurer                Rose Smith 

Club Captain          Garrie Ross 

 

Roger Taylor           Dave Mullooly      

Keith Pegram       Stu Halpin 

Dan Scott      Jarred Moroney 

Bruce Hedley      Wayne Muir 

Paul Walters      Tony Maultsaid 
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As you can appreciate the cost of maintain the tractors continues to 

increase and with the new shed, we propose to increase the price of 

Tractor Key Rental. Most people are very respectful of the tractors and 

understand the risks associated however on occasion we hear stories 

where the rules are not followed. An example of this is where a member 

has loaned a tractor key to a non-member who has then been caught 

with undersize fish, MAF were considering confiscating our tractor along 

with the boat they did confiscate. This issue is not yet resolved, and we 

are following up to find out who loaned the tractor key to the non-

member so action can be taken. Please do not loan your keys out and 

remember to have the orange light flashing when operating. A big thank 

you to everyone who has helped to keep these vital and valuable 

machines operating. 
 

Lastly, I want to give a huge thank you to Rose and Stephen Smith for all 

the work they have put into the club over the last decade. Rose is 

stepping down from the Treasurer and membership role and we are keen 

to find someone to fill that spot. They are both happy to help mentor 

someone so please have a think and let us know if you are interested in 

taking on this vital role within our club. We have a fantastic committee 

and are always keen for more helpers so please put your hand up and 

help keep things moving. 

 

Mike Wilson, Club President 

 
TREASURERS REPORT 
Rose Smith, Club Treasurer 
 

Despite having another unpredictable club season last year, we still 

managed to keep afloat with the income from the Tractor Key subs and 

the support from our sponsors. A notable increase in fuel costs, 

insurance, and the refurbishment of one of our tractors were the big 

expenses but despite this we still managed to keep a positive bank 

balance and we are still in a good financial position to be able to move 

forward with the planned club extensions. 
 

On the membership front, we have again had an increase this year with a 

total of around 524 financial members (key and non- key), 217 partners 

and 130 junior members.  This means total membership now stands at 

around 871 and more than likely we would be one of the biggest clubs in 

the district. 
 

So, we look forward to a great season this year, getting those boats in the 

water for some healthy competition and fun and hopefully we can also 

enjoy some time catching up with each other over a beer at the club. 

See you over the summer. 

 

Rose Smith, Club Treasurer 

 

 

 

HOW TO BECOME A MEMBER 

AND OBTAIN A TRACTOR KEY 
 

Annual Club Membership and 
Tractor Key Hire is from September 
to October.  
 
Go to our website at 
www.mahiafishingclub.com 
and complete the online application 
form. You can pay online. Your 
tractor key and other information 
will be sent to your home address. 
 
The application process takes 10 
days so to avoid disappointment 
please do not wait until you arrive in 
Mahia to arrange your Membership 
and Tractor Key. 
 
If you are a current member, you will 
be automatically reinvoiced.  
 
 

SPECIAL NOTES 
 

Only financial members can obtain 
and use a Tractor Key.  
 
As a Tractor Key holder, I maybe 
reliable for the cost of recovery and 
insurance excess if I am responsible 
for, swamping or damaging a tractor 
through neglect or misuse.  
 
 

SPONSOR A TOURNAMENT 
 

If you, your business, or a syndicate 

would like to Sponsor a Tournament 

we would love to hear from you.  

 

The Club will provide the venue, 

promote the Tournament, look after 

the logics (Registration, Bar, BBQ, 

Weigh Master, Radio Operators). 

You will be required to cover the 

cost of Prizes and help with running 

the event. 

 

The Club will promote your business 

on tournament advertising, in our 

social media, on radio sked’s and at 

Prize Giving. 

 
       

http://www.mahiafishingclub.com/


  
 

 

BECOME A COMMITTEE MEMBER 
 

The AGM is your opportunity to 
have your say on Club affairs, to 
volunteer for contributing by being 

on the Management Committee. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

THE CLUB IS LOOKING FOR VOLUNTEERS 
 

TREASURER 
This is a very important role and requires an all-year-round commitment. 

Currently the Treasurer also Manages Club Membership and Tractor Key 

Hire.  

 

It is expected the role will take up to 10 hours a week. It is not essential 

that you live in Mahia. However, you may be required to attend 

committee meeting from time to time. You will be mentored in the role. 

 

WEIGH MASTER 

We require the assistance of a weigh master both during Tournaments 

and / or throughout the year. This role can be shared by a few people. Full 

Training and support will be given. 

 

PREPARE FOOD 

We are looking for helpers to assist with food prep for Prize Giving BBQ. 
 

RADIO OPERATOR 

We are looking for Radio Operators during Tournaments between the 
hours of 9am-4pm. Full training will be given. 
 

 
If you are interested in any of these roles and would like more 

information, please contact Linda, Club Co Ordinator on 021 083 79364. 

 
 

 

NOTICE OF  

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
 

4PM, SATURDAY 17TH SEPTEMBER 2022 

AT MAHIA BOATING & FISHING CLUB,  

POHUTAKAWA DRIVE, MAHIA BEACH 

 

AG M  MEETING   

BAR  &  BBQ 

 

This is the time when you can  

have your say on Club affairs. 

 

ALL MEMBERS ARE WELCOME 

 

 ANNUAL PRIZE WINNERS 2021-2022  
The Following members will be presented with awards and trophies  
at the AGM on Saturday 17th September 2022. 
 

SPECIES TROPHY/CUP  ANGLER WEIGHT 

LADIES 

Blue Cod Mahia Boating & Fishing Club Colleen Parker 1.51 

Gurnard Brian Hill Cup Julie Duffell 1.07 

Trumpeter Wairoa Motorcycles Trophy Jenny Hill 4.945 

Heaviest Nongame Fish  Phyl White Cup  Jenny Hill 4.945 

MEN’S 

Blue Cod Mahia Boating & Fishing Club   Jack Baty 8.645 

Hapuka Aitchison Trophy Kevin Murphy 22.83 

Trumpeter Wairoa Motorcycles Trophy   Tony Maultsaid 7.92 

Heaviest Game Fish De Costa Challenge Cup Paul Scott    93.81 

Heaviest Nongame Fish Robt Holt & Sons Trophy   Kevin Murphy 22.83 

OVERALL 

Terakihi Mick Johansen Trophy  Ian Parker  2.435 

Groper K & J Rossiter Memorial Trophy Kevin Murphy 22.83 

GAMEFISH TOURNAMENT  

Heaviest Bill Fish Mr SM Halpin Trophy  Paul Scott  93.81 

 



 

  
 

FINANCIALS 

 

 

 

 



 

  
 

FINANCIALS 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 
 

FINANCIALS

 

 

 



 

 

  

 

2022-2023 FISHING SEASON TOURNAMENTS  

 

GO TO OUR WEBSITE FOR MORE INFORMATION 
www.mahiafishingclub.com 

 

http://www.mahiafishingclub.com/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CLUB SPONSORS 
 

Some Sponsors and Supporters are keen fishers themselves and join in with club activities. Others are simply 

supporting the Club because the members bring economic benefits to the local communities of Mahia and Wairoa 

as well as Hawkes Bay and Gisborne. 
 

We knowledge the support of these businesses on tournament maps, on radio skeds during tournaments and at 

club events. You can do your bit too by choosing to buy from those businesses which support our Club. Be sure to 

tell them you are supporting them because they support our Club, and you appreciate their support. 

 


